THURSDAY, MAY 20, 1999 CONTINUED

occur from the suggested policy change and present a report to the Budget Board so there will be more uniform application of the policy.

Bales requested that the Board increase pool swim lesson fees, and that fees be established for private swim lessons and family swim night. He presented information regarding fees charged by other area pools and said he felt the County would still be competitively priced. His reasons for requesting the fee increase were the rising labor costs, major pool repairs required the previous year, and the fee now being charged by the American Red Cross for each student we teach. He added that the pool at LaFortune Park is the most attended pool but attendance has been down at that location because the YMCA has a pool across the street. Motion was made by Dick, seconded by Selph, to approve the recommendations contained in Bales May 4, 1999 memorandum. Upon roll call: Selph, yes; Collins, yes; Dick, yes. Chairman directed Bales to closely monitor attendance and return to the Board with recommendations if attendance drops or costs increase for maintaining the Countys pools.

The meeting adjourned at 10:40 a.m.

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

Robert N. Dick, Chairman

ATKEST:

Toan Hastings, County Clerk

(DETAILS OF THE ABOVE ARE AVAILABLE IN THE OFFICE OF THE COUNTY CLERK)